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CHATFIELD LACROSSE PARENT MEETING 9/20/11
Welcome and Thanks


Booster Club
1. Introductions 
2. Kick-off  spaghetti Dinner - 
a. Monday, March 5th @ 6:30 p.m. in the Commons where teams will be introduced
b. Volunteers needed  for Set-up/Break-down and to manage money for those over player + 1  

c. Will also invite AD and Principal to join.

d. Players only vs player + 2 family members (Players Only = $300/Player + 2 = $625) – Discussion landed on players +1  family member paid for by booster – 5 dollars per extra family member who wants to eat. Would like to encourage families to attend. John Walker will check with Romano’s on pricing again. 
e. Booster will provide water for drinks.

3. Logo Wear Update
a. Pennies had incorrect color and are being reprinted.  Should be done Friday 1/20
b. Grey and some black Sweatpants were on back order and are being printed this week.

c. Nike Training Tops on back-order until August (2) – John Walker will touch base with the few families that ordered these.
d. Once pennies are in, we’ll hand out all the orders. Extra pennies and socks were ordered for girls who are just deciding to join and can be purchased at any time. See December booster minutes on ordering other logo apparel.
4. Player Assessment Fee
a. $100  in lieu of fund raising – not a fee. This can be paid on line through the Lax site( starting 3rd week in January)  and either paid in full or a monthly payment plan can be set up. 
b. $50 more will be assessed to those players on Varsity for potential indoor practices. This will not be open to pay for until teams have been decided.  ½ field for a hours is  80 dollars. Last year this option was used 4 times and paid for by 2 families. Due to limited space and availability Varsity players will have priority for indoor practices. 
c. Booster is mindful of cost for all families. Scholarships available for those families who require.

5. Spring Trip Survey Results for Yr 2013
a. 17 positive responses
i. 47% Sales Activities        
ii. 29% donation activities

iii. 52% Car Washes

iv. 82% Restaurant Fundraisers

b. This was discussed at parent meeting in November and will be addressed again at Parent meeting in February.  John Walker indicated there is a lot of money that can be made with option i or ii but the response to fundraising was poor. 
c. Beth Sale to look for someone to chair a Spring Trip committee as there is a lot of info that will need to be figured out in terms of CHSA, logistics, Red tape, cost, where to go etc….. It was suggested that we follow a school that already goes to a Spring Break tournament that has a correlating spring break.
d. A separate meeting for a Spring Trip will need to be held to disseminate info and discuss the advantages of going on such a trip ( staying in shape,  keeping skills over break, team bonding, memorable experience for team and individuals etc.) 
6. Qdoba Fundraiser

a. Monday or Tuesday, January 30th or 31st
b. Flyers handed out at school and put in school newsletter. Newsletter goes out every Fri…would need flyer in by next wed 1/25 to CSH office. John Walker will look into the ability to use cell phones with PDF on it as an acceptable “flyer”. Clark Stukey to determine and set up best place to hand out flyers at school.
c. Booster Club receives $1.00 for every entrée purchased that night when someone brings in flyer.

7. Fundraising

a. King Soopers Cards  - Contact Laura Mellberg if you are interested in purchasing. She currently has 15 to sell at 5.00 apiece.
b. A family has already earned $116 in their child’s account from using King Soopers cards.

c. They can be used at any King Soopers, City Market or Ralphs grocery store.

8. Try out dates – February 27th, 28th and 29th 
a. All forms and CSH fee of 150 dollars is due Feb 14th for spring sports.

9. Volunteers

10. Volunteers are still needed for everything – families will be able to sign up after they know what team their child will play on. Beth Sale is heading up volunteer committee and will discuss again at parent meeting.
11. Nutritionist

a. Beth Sale has a nutritionist to come speak to the girls after school 
b. Clark Stukey has reserved Monday Feb 6 and 13th in Library – Beth Sale to check dates with nutritionist. 
12.  Stats
a. Looking for people who want to learn how to take stats. Beth sale will send out an email and offer to help train during Winter II. JV will need someone to know how to take stats.
